

Shuler Education Center

5928 SW 53rd Street Topeka, KS 66610 785.339.4000 785.339.4025 fax

www.usd437.net

Dr. Scott McWilliams Superintendent

Dr. Ann L. Matthews Executive Director Teaching & Learning

Brian White, SPHRExecutive Director
Human Resources
& Operations

Bruce Stiles, CPA Executive Director Business Services

Martin Weishaar, APR
Director of Communications

May 20, 2021

Office of the Governor Capitol, 300 SW 10th Avenue, Suite 241S Topeka, KS 66612

Re: Coalition for Ending Additional Unemployment Insurance Federal Benefits

Dear Governor Kelly,

Auburn-Washburn USD 437 has not and will not take a position on additional unemployment insurance Federal benefits. The Board of Education President and the Superintendent of Schools are the official spokespersons for the school district and neither have taken a position on this topic or given authority to others to take a position on behalf of the school district.

Furthermore, a formal request will be sent to the Kansas State Council of SHRM asking that Auburn-Washburn USD 437 be removed from a letter sent to the Governor's Office on May 18, 2021.

Best Regards,

Tom Bruno

Board of Education President Auburn-Washburn USD 437 Dr. Scott McWilliams
Superintendent of Schools
Auburn-Washburn USD 437

